Sydney University Wind Orchestra (SUWO)
Ordinary Meeting 







28/02/2006 

1. Apologies:


 Gilbert Tsang
2. Minutes from the previous meeting: not discussed

3. Business arising from the minutes: n/a

4. Reports: not given

5. Paying a conductor:


Conductor (Narinder Grewal): 

· There are two main issues arising from the question of my being payed to conduct the orchestra; one is the introduction of a band fee

· This was originally desired for music. 

· Music itself is an expensive hobby, most band members would know this; as many have been playing for around 8 years

· Knowing this group; it costs a lot to run and continue

· SUSO has around 50 members per week at rehearsals, and pays the conductor about $150, but we can’t expect that many members 

· SUSO also class their concerts as major events and rehearsals as minor events, to claim funding from the union

· Their music and venue hire is covered by concert revenue and union reimbursements

· Most members in our band have been in school bands for years, which cost hundreds of dollars a year, Gary Clark quoted $700-$800 as the cost for students to be in school bands each year. 

· However both these situations are different to our own

· At schools, conductors get paid $70 or more per hour; you would have to consider this if advertising for a replacement conductor

· The band fee is needed for functioning generally. 

· It would also not be surprising for members, given school band fees. We could also compare it to sports fees- where the money goes to trainers   

· When this group was founded there was no-one who seemed competent, not anyone willing to conduct the group for free. With contacts at the conservatorium, and whilst doing a music degree, I could find no-one, so it’s clear how hard it is. This led me to conduct the group. I did a two week, very practical course, conducting every day. Many students learning to conduct, however, know a lot of theory but have very little practical experience. When I started with SUWO there were no other options, I didn’t feel competent and was in the fifth year of my music degree (having done music for 4 years). 

· We became a society in 2004, but without a solid foundation of members there was no thought of charging a band fee. 

Andrew: 


      -    We need to tell people about the band fee in o-week, but let them pay after 


one or two rehearsals

· Community bands are also quite expensive

· And buying music is such a hassle if the budget isn’t worked out

Narinder:

· I started the group because I wanted to play in the band and I began conducting because there was no alternative. It was only meant to be temporary, until we found someone decent. I’d like to think that I became reasonably good, however, so I stayed on.
· If I wasn’t here you’d have to pay someone to conduct the group. I am now a professional conductor and flute teacher. I’ve given up a day’s work to come to SUWO rehearsals, due to work only being available out of school hours. The rehearsal makes a big difference to my working week
· My proposal is that we introduce a band fee. Most people expect to pay when they join a band. Many first years are surprised at not having to pay

Richard:

· You have to consider that many first years think that they’ve payed for everything with their annual union fees 

Narinder:

· If we want to build up the group we need money; for example sponsorship and union funding, but this is erratic, and we need more

Coco:

· The union doesn’t really cater for our group, what with the regular rehearsals but monthly expenditure on music

· With VSU the clubs and societies scheme will be reduced a lot. I think introducing a fee now prepares people for next year when we will need it.  

· We need to pay the conductor for the group to grow and become better known and better at what we do. We need someone with experience, to be able to move forward. No-one will do it for free, and Narinder will do it at less than the professional rate

Narinder:

· We can’t tell how many members we’ll have. So we are not in a position to really decide on how much to charge. But I’d like you to decide today whether to introduce a fee, how much to pay me, and how you’ll work towards making it happen, using an estimate of members to work it out

· For o-week we should charge $5 for membership; to be a part of the society, and $4 for the BBQ on Friday. To be a part of the ensemble, I think there should be a band fee.
· I think that we should leave exactly how much you pay me up in the air, until week two or three

4. Reports:


Treasurer (Tom Griffin):

· Here is our current situation: If we find someone to conduct for free, we’ll have lots of money for music, and to keep us visible. Another option is to pay the conductor $100 per rehearsal, which requires a $35 band fee be payed by 20 regular members, per semester

· We get $4 per rehearsal for each member present, so we need people to turn up. 

· If only 10-15 members turn up, we’re in trouble
5. On paying the conductor:
Narinder:

· I think we should be able to function without the union reimbursements; with a band fee for the conductor and for other expenses


Tom:

· Fees will change the nature if the society, from inclusive and easy-going and fun; the fee will change this to an extent


Alvin:


· You can’t have a society without paying the conductor

· My band plays gigs to pay costs


Narinder:

· The Hills band funding and expenditure are similar to ours. They charge $40 per term, but they have more rehearsals and concerts


Lauren:

· A membership fee might help us become more well known, and to improve. It will also encourage commitment. It might mean less members, but it will mean more committed members


Tom:

· But we also don’t want to scare off first years who’ve just payed $500, by charging $35 on top of this


Lauren:

· We want to encourage people to join, and with money we can improve and play more concerts; and more people will join us


Coco:

· If we don’t keep progressing we will just be the same each year. We want to keep making steps forward and upwards 


Tom:

· VSU won’t affect us this year, so I don’t think we should think about it yet. 


Lauren:

· In lots of societies you still have to pay at each event you attend, like Subski. So we could encourage people by telling them that the $35 means that later events are free


Narinder: 

· I think sporting is also a good comparison for the issue of first year union fees


Tom:

· But we have the opportunity to provide these services for free, even if the union, for example in sport, doesn’t


Narinder:

· Students from the conservatorium only gain conducting experience from 2nd year


Tom:

· We can give them experience


Narinder:

· Many also turn their noses up at concert bands


Lauren:

· That idea would be good for the conductor, but not really for us; if we want our band to go somewhere


Narinder:

· Even if you got a third or forth year student to conduct, they’d have no experience managing people or dealing with the public scene. They might not know how to fix a musical problem, even if they can hear it. An inexperienced conductor will slow the pace of the rehearsal. You will also have a high turn-over of conductors if you recruit second years. There are few people who could fill the role well.


Richard: 

· We’ve never even looked into alternative conductors


Narinder:

· We did at the group’s establishment. 

· Changing conductors every two years will dramatically change the feel of the orchestra. Someone without experience may change the group’s tone; even someone with experience could do this- the conductor has a big impact on the group


Tom:

· This isn’t relevant to whether we pay the conductor , as any personality will change the group

Narinder:

· It is important as money brings quality, which changes the tone. First year music students also tutor others, and so have less time


Tom:

· They might want to teach people their own age. They’d be a part of the group. They’d want the experience.


Narinder:

· I did try really hard to find someone initially, and although I can’t say categorically that first years won’t give up their time for this, I can speak of what I found in 2003.


Richard: 

· The sponsorship offers we received were more for social groups


Coco:

· I wrote a letter for sponsorship, to Allen’s and other music stores; not for money, but for discount music, because we can’t publicise them much with only a few concerts. I think the budget should not include sponsorship, since we’re so small.

· Maybe we can rethink the band fees after one semester, depending on member numbers


Tom:

· I move that the motion be put 
· I recommend that you charge over $35, so that we can use the excess money to buy music, etc. I suggest $50. $100 per week for me would be great. 


Richard:

· I think the band fee and conductor’s fee should be considered separately


Tom:

· If we don’t pay the conductor, we don’t need a membership fee, as we have enough money for everything

· I think we should change the membership fee if we don’t pay the conductor. I think that with proper financial management we can function without the fee


Richard: 


I put the motion that we introduce a band fee for the society, payable per semester, 
mainly with the purpose of paying the conductor

     
Clare: 


I second the motion 


Votes: 
For: 7



Against: 2


Motion carried.


Tom: 


I put the motion that the society charge $20 per semester as a band fee for all 
playing members, in addition to the annual membership fee. 

     
Clare: 


I second the motion  


Votes:
For: 5



Against: 4


Motion carried


Lauren: 


I put the motion that the society charge $40 per semester as a band fee for 
all 
playing members, in addition to the annual membership fee.

     
Coco: 


I second the motion


Votes:
For: 6



Against: 3


Motion carried


Tom: 


I put the motion that the society pay the conductor $100 per 3 hour rehearsal; on 
the condition that the conductor not be a member of the society   

     
Clare: 


I second the motion  


Votes:
For: 9



Against: 0


Motion carried unanimously


Richard: 


I put the motion that the society employ Narinder Grewal as conductor for the 
year

     
Clare: 


I second the motion  


Votes:
For: 9



Against: 0


Motion carried unanimously


Richard:


We should look into other conductors’ fees, and whether we can find someone 
who won’t charge fees


Helena:


For the BBQ on Friday [March 3] for 30 people, it will cost $70 in total, for 50 
sausages, and everything else needed, subject to the number of people coming. 


Tom:


The union will give us up to $350 for o-week. We’re looking to purchase a piece 
for $180 for the Yamaha and Macdonald’s festivals, for the Friday rehearsal.

I put the motion that we spend $250 on the o-week BBQ, for music and food, etc. 


Coco:


I second the motion


Votes:
For: 9



Against: 0


Motion carried unanimously

6. Other business:


Tom:


We should buy music before the first few rehearsals, as we’ll only get reimbursed 
for them if we have expenditures


Richard:


We’ll think about a set amount per semester to spend on music, to allow people to 
buy cheap music at will
 


Clare: 


I put the motion that we spend up to $200 on music in the next 3 weeks

    
Tom: 


I second the motion  


Votes:
For: 9



Against: 0


Motion carried unanimously


Richard:



We should also get everyone to pay their fees before the end of March. 

7. Date/time of next meeting: TBA

